## Discussions with a delegation of the International Organisation of La Francophonie



On 26 September 2025, the Head of the Bureau for Reintegration Policies, Alin Gvidiani, held a meeting with a delegation of the International Organisation of La Francophonie, which is currently visiting our country on an observation mission.

During the discussions, issues related to the Transnistrian settlement process, the promotion of the country's reintegration policies, the priorities and achievements of government authorities in this dimension were addressed.

Chişinău's firm position on peacefully and politically resolving the Transnistrian conflict was reiterated, with an emphasis on eliminating artificial barriers between the two banks of the Nistru River, pursuing multi-sectoral reintegration, and implementing fundamental human rights standards throughout the entire territory of the country.

